
 

 

 

 

 

 

LONDON MARATHON 2012 
 
The Club is expected to be allocated 5 entries for the London 
Marathon on 22 April 2012.  
 
Any member may apply for places but all applicants must be current 
fully paid up members as of 1 September 2011. The allocation is at 
the discretion of the Management Committee. If there are more 
applicants than places then priority will be given to members who 
have contributed towards the club as a runner or volunteer. 
 
Applications will only be accepted in writing to me either by letter or e-mail with name, 
address and confirmation of rejection of their entry if applicable to be received before 
Monday 28 November 2011.  See the website for contact details. Sorry but verbal or 
telephone applications will not be accepted.   
 
Entry forms will be given to the successful applicants after the December Committee 
ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ƻƴ р 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊΦ Lǘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǘƘŜ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎŦǳƭ ŀǇǇƭƛŎŀƴǘǎΩ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎƛōƛƭƛǘȅ ǘƻ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜ ŀƴŘ 
return the entry form with payment to the London Marathon office by 13 January 2012.  
Please note that the minimum age for participants is 18. 
 
John Ritchie 
Gen. Secretary 
 

Courses at Neiley to keep you fit  
& Improve your Running 

 
Holmfirth Harriers are hosting two courses in November which are open to all athletes and 
coaches. These are aimed at keeping you fit and improving your performance. 
 
Friday 11th of November 2011 7pm to 9pm 
Introduction to massage which will help you to ease those aches, pains and muscle strains so 
you can keep yourself fit to run. The session will show you the techniques for massaging your 
muscles and body. A good course for all who feel the aches of training and racing and can 
also aid the recover from muscle strains. 
 
Friday 25th of November 7pm to 9pm 
An introduction to plyometrics. Often wonder what plyometrics are all about and how they 
can assist you come to this course and find out. This is an excellent course which will open 
your eyes and give you the confidence to utilise plyometrics to improve your fitness, core 
strength and performance. 
Cost of each course is £7.50.  
 
If you want to book or know more contact John McFadzean or Tim Cock. 

OctoberΩs Sea of Amber 
Many Harriers have taken part in the park runs and on the 22nd 56 Harriers proudly 

raced in the Holmfirth colours.  Read more on the Road section. 

Record numbers of Harriers turned out for the West Yorkshire Cross Country League 

leaving the rest of West Yorkshire in their shadow. Neiley Pavillion 
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Want to get 
involved in 
coaching? 

 
A new list of coaching 
courses has just come 
out and anyone 
interested in joining the 
clubs coaching strength 
please have a look on 
the notice board at 
Neiley or speak with 
John McFadzean or any 
of the coaches. This is 
not a full time 
commitment and you 
will get great satisfaction 
from coaching the young 
athletes or improving 
the older one. 
 

Holmfirth Harriers Athletics Club  
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 HarrierǎΩ Pride in a Distinguished Son
 
Matthew Johnson, a member of Holmfirth Harriers, has recently been elected President of 
Oxford University Athletic Club (O.U.A.C.).  Elected to this prestigious office by fellow 
members of the Athletic Club, Matthew follows many illustrious names including CB Fry, Sir 
Roger Bannister, Sir Christopher Chataway, Derek Johnson, Adrian Metcalfe, Lord Archer and 
Julian Goater. 
 
aŀǘǘƘŜǿ ƎŀƛƴŜŘ Ƙƛǎ Ψ.ƭǳŜΩ ƛƴ 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ нллф ƛƴ ŎƛǊŎǳƳǎǘŀƴŎŜǎ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƭŜŦǘ ƭƛǘǘƭŜ ǘƛƳŜ ǘƻ ōe 
nervous.  A week prior to the annual fixture against Cambridge, Matthew had run in the 2nd 
team match, finishing first for Oxford.  Consequently he was selected as reserve for the 1st 
team in the Varsity match.  Two minutes before the race was due to start an Oxford runner 
declared himself unfit to run.  Matthew was called in as replacement.  Oxford won the race, 
in which Matthew finished fourteenth.  A full Blue is not an automatic award, but he ran so 
impressively, recording a very good time, that the captain awarded Matthew his Blue. 
 
Matthew now looks on those two minutes as a time that changed his life: the award of his 
Blue brought him to the centre of Oxford University athletics leading to a circle of friends and 
a social life in the university which he has valued enormously. 
 
Also a member of the O.U.A.C. Track & Field team, Matthew runs middle distance.  The 
classic Mile is less often run nowadays, although this was the distance at which Matthew 
competed as B string in the Varsity match in 2010 when he recorded 4min 34.3sec 
 
He is quick to give credit to those who fostered his love of athletics, in particular Ackworth 
School, Pontefract, and Holmfirth Harriers.  It was in his first cross-country race at Ackworth 
as a twelve-year old when he discovered his aptitude for running.   Without any training he 
not only won the race for 1st and 2nd Years, but broke the course record.  This prompted the 
{ŎƘƻƻƭ ǘƻ ŜƴǘŜǊ ƘƛƳ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ²Ŝǎǘ ¸ƻǊƪǎƘƛǊŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭǎΩ ¢ǊƛŀƭǎΣ ƛƴ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƘŜ ŦƛƴƛǎƘŜŘ ƴƛƴǘƘ ς still 
with no training!  But he only had one more year to wait before gaining selection for West 
Yorkshire Schools as a Junior in an EnglƛǎƘ {ŎƘƻƻƭǎΩ ǊŀŎŜ ƛƴ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƘŜ ŦƛƴƛǎƘŜŘ муth, second 
counter for Yorkshire.  Progressing up the School he won the 3rd and 4th Year race twice.  On 
the second occasion he was even handicapped to make a better race!  Perhaps it was no 
huge surprise that he went on to win the Senior race three times.  Not only did Matthew 
ǎǳŎŎŜŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǳƴƛǉǳŜ ŀŎƘƛŜǾŜƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ ǿƛƴƴƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ά.ŀŘǎǿƻǊǘƘέ ŎǊƻǎǎ-country races in every 
year through his school career, but he also set new record times in each year.  He was 
awarded a special trophy for this remarkable achievement. 
 

Of course, Matthew had been encouraged to join Holmfirth Harriers, where his mother Julia 
was already a member, and this he did as a twelve-year-old in December 2002.  It was not 
long before his talent became evident; he won ǘƘŜ ¦ƴŘŜǊ мпΩǎ Ψtƻƛƴǘ ǘƻ tƻƛƴǘΩ ŎǊƻǎǎ ŎƻǳƴǘǊȅ 

trophy in his first season; in 2004 Matthew showed his versatility 
by winning the Withinfields Shield as top pointsΩ scorer in U15 
Boys Track & Field.  His determination and perseverance were 
shown too by his winning the U15 trophy for the most improved 
athlete in four events. 
 

2004 was the year that he made his mark on a bigger stage, first 
taking the silver medal in the U15 1500m at the Yorkshire 
Championships (4min 26.9), followed by the bronze medal at the 
North of England Junior Championships at Wigan,  lowering his  
time to 4min 23.6.  These successes were followed by a silver 
medal at 3000m in the U17 Yorkshire Championships of 2006 and 
a bronze in the West Yorkshire Schools 1500m (4min 11.6).   

NEWS 
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A notable success in cross country came in 2008 when Matthew, was a member of the West 
¸ƻǊƪǎƘƛǊŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭǎΩ {ŜƴƛƻǊ .ƻȅǎΩ ǘŜŀƳΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǿƻƴ gold medals at the English Schools 
Championships, held at Liverpool.  All this time Matthew was conscientiously pursuing his 
studies at Ackworth School.  He eventually became Head Boy in his final year, and succeeded 
in gaining a place at Jesus College to read chemistry.  
 
Before his election as President of the University Athletic Club, Matthew had previously 
ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘ ŀƴ ƛƴǾƛǘŀǘƛƻƴ ǘƻ Ƨƻƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŜȄŎƭǳǎƛǾŜ hȄŦƻǊŘ Ψ.ƭǳŜǎΩ  ŎƭǳōΣ ƪƴƻǿƴ ŀǎ ±ƛƴŎŜƴǘΩǎ όƻǊ 
ά±ƛƴƴƛŜΩǎέύΦ  ¢ƘŜ /ƭǳō ǳƴƛǘŜǎ ƭŜŀŘƛƴƎ ǎǇƻǊǘǎƳŜƴΣ ǿƘƻ ŀǊŜ elected to membership not solely 
for their sporting prowess but also for the contribution their personality will make to the 
Club. 

 
One of his first duties as President of 
O.U.A.C was to attend a London 
Charity auction, organised by Lord 
Archer. Lady Thatcher had donated a 
handbag, which created much 
interest and memorabilia from the 
1948 London Olympics also went 
ǳƴŘŜǊ ǘƘŜ ƘŀƳƳŜǊΦ  .ǳǘ aŀǘǘƘŜǿΩǎ 
interest centred on an item offered 
by Jeffrey Archer himself.  This was 
the watch used to time Roger 
.ŀƴƴƛǎǘŜǊΩs sub 4-minute Mile in 
1954.  Archer, himself an Oxford 
Blue, had let it be known that half 
the proceeds of the sale would be 
donated to the O.U.A.C.  The watch 
fetched £84,000!  Of perhaps 
greater personal importance to 
Matthew on this occasion was a 
conversation with a lady, who had 
admired his Blues blazer: the upshot 

of the conversation being the offer of 
a highly desirable position in a 
London firm. 

 
Another early duty of the President was to attend the athletics match between Harvard & 
Yale and Oxford ϧ /ŀƳōǊƛŘƎŜ ŀǘ /ŀƳōǊƛŘƎŜΩǎ ²ƛƭōŜǊŦƻǊŎŜ wƻŀŘ ǘǊŀŎƪΣ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǘƘŜ ŦƛȄǘǳǊŜ ƛǎ 
held only every four years.  The funding and support, in terms of coaches and 
physiotherapists, which the American universities enjoy was a great eye-opener for 
Matthew. 
 
But the hectic life of the President does not deflect him from another ambition to take a First 
Class degree, for which he is on course.  Oxford awarded Matthew a scholarship as a result of 
a First in first-year exams, a situation he has maintained through his second and third years. 
 
aŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻŦ IƻƭƳŦƛǊǘƘ IŀǊǊƛŜǊǎ ƪƴƻǿ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƘƻƴƻǳǊǎΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƘŀǾŜ ŎƻƳŜ aŀǘǘƘŜǿ WƻƘƴǎƻƴΩǎ 
way, are more than amply deserved and could not have been earned or bestowed on a more 
modest and charming man, who for the past ten years has been a great asset and credit to 
their famous Club.  

Matthew (2nd right Standing) with his Oxford team 

picture courtesy of GroupsRus 

NEWS 
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Club  Race     Cross Country       Road     Fell     Track & Field    Triathlon  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The next junior club race is the Christmas Handicap on the 

17th 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ ŀǘ .ǊƻƻƪƭŀƴŘǎ bǳǊǎŜǊƛŜǎΦ  [ƛǎǘŜƴ ƻǳǘ ŦƻǊ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎΣ ƛǘΩǎ ŀ 

great race and everyone is capable of running ς SUPPORT YOUR CLUB!! 

  

Date Event Venue 
Age 

group 
Other info 

 

November 2011 
 

5th National Cross Country 
Relays 

Berry Hill Pk 
Mansfield 

U13s up Sign Up Pre Entry 
Required 

5th Shepherds Skyline  Todmorden U8s up Enter on day 
13th VETS GP Multi Terrain  Cleckheaton VETS  

13th McCain X Challenge Bristol U13s up Pre Entry Online 
19th 
or 
20th 

WYXC Race 3 TBC U11s up Sign Up Pre Entry 
Required 

26th McCain X Challenge Liverpool U13s up Pre Entry Online 
 

December 2011 
 

4th WYXC Race 4 Thornes Pk 
Wakefield 

U11s up Sign Up Pre Entry 
Required 

17th Christmas Handicap Brookands 
Nurseries 

Juniors Sign up on board 
soon! 

17th Tinker Cup Honley CC Seniors Enter on day 
17th /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ά5ƻέ Huntsman Over 18s Get your tickets! 
 

January 2012 
 

7th Yorkshire XC Champs Wakefield U13s up Sign up on board 
15th McCain X Challenge Cardiff U13s up Pre Entry Online 
21st McCain X Challenge Antrim U13s up Pre Entry Online 

28th Northern Cross Country Pontefract   

EVENTS 

mailto:Dickinson.crimble@talktalk.net
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Road Running Championship 2012 

As part of the efforts to develop the road running side of the club one big focus that we would 
like to encourage and develop is the Road Championship; therefore we need your input and 
suggestions on how we develop it to make it more inclusive and get more of you involved. If 
you have any suggestions that would encourage you to be more interested in the 
championship next year please see myself, Matthew Rose, Simon Edwards or Diane Kolat. 
We will then try and take your suggestions on board and come up with a revamped offering for 
next year. It's your club so please get involved. You can also contact us via email. 

Dave Turnbull david@davidturnbull.me.uk 

Matthew Rose matthew@therosefamily.me.uk 

Simon Edwards simonjedwards30@hotmail.com 

 

Amsterdam Marathon 

The 16th October saw two Holmfirth 

Harriers, David Turnbull and Rob Savin, 

travel to the capital of The Netherlands to 

take part in the annual Amsterdam 

marathon. The event, which starts and 

finishes in the Olympic Stadium, takes in 

the more scenic south of the city always 

attracts a strong field and this year was 

no exception. 

Turnbull was looking to improve on his 

2:27:00 performance at this yearôs 

London Marathon and went into the race 

with high hopes after some recent strong 

performances. Turnbull, coached by 

Alwyn Dewhirst, set off strongly and 

maintained his characteristic even pace 

running going through the half way point 

in 1:11:32.  At this point he was running 

with good group of international athletes 

who were maintaining the pace and this 

worked to the advantage of the Holmfirth runner. The field started to stretch out over 

the last 10k but Turnbull managed to hold his race together despite very sore feet 

from the concrete surface and finished with a personal best time of 2:23:48 in 42nd 

place. The time takes Turnbull into fifth place on the list of Holmfirth Harrier 

performances over this distance and was great reward for the hours of training put in.  

Savin, also coached by Alwyn Dewhirst, was looking to drastically improve his 

previous marathon time. Since joining the club he has showed great improvement 

over the last year and has committed himself to a tough structured training plan to 

make the step forward. Setting off in the main bulk of runners, Savin maintained a 

strong even pace and paced the half way mark in 1:22:26. He continued to maintain 

this pace through to the last 10k when he had to dig in and show all his mental 

strength to battle through the pain barrier. Finishing with a time of 2:48:25, beating his 

previous personal best time by over an hour, he finished 287th.  

ROAD 

David Turnbull at the 

end of the 

Amsterdam 

Marathon 

mailto:david@davidturnbull.me.uk
mailto:matthew@therosefamily.me.uk
mailto:simonjedwards30@hotmail.com
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Holmfirth Harriers Vets Day Trip to the Seaside! 

Thirteen Vets from Holmfirth Harriers made the trip to Bridlington on the 16
th
 October to take 

part in the Bridlington Half Marathon that also incorporated the YVAA Half Marathon 

Championships. 

Running conditions were excellent with only a light breeze on what is an undulating and 

normally very windy course. The overcast skies for the first hour also made temperatures 

good for running although once the cloud cleared things warmed up considerably making the 

drinks stations a welcome sight. All the Holmfirth contingent ran well, several running age 

PBôs and in addition 6 won YVAA Championship medals ï Rob Kersey 1
st
 M60, Bill Wade 1

st
 

M70, Dave Cowgill 2
nd

 M70, Lorraine Smith 1
st
 F40, Helen Standing 3

rd
 F35 and Rosemary 

Baker 1
st
 F50. 

Lorraine, Helen and Rosemary also picked up the prize for 1
st
 Female team 

Holmfirth results in full: 

Men: 62
nd

 David Roberts M45 1:28:51; 80
th
 Rob Kersey M60 1:31:47; 130

th
 Anthony Redfern 

M35 1:36:20; 157
th
 John Field M35 1:36:36; 214

th
 Matthew Rose M35 1:43:53; 236

th
 Bill Wade 

1:45:43; 311
th
 Adrian Smith M35 1:53:23;326

th
  Dave Cowgill M70 1:53:23; 457

th
 Simon 

Edwards M35 2:13:34 

Women: 7
th
 Lorraine Smith F40 1:33:07; 11

th
 Helen Standing F35 1:37:07; 28

th
 Rosemary 

Baker F50 1:41:56; 215
th
 Diane Kolat F45 2:13:31  

 

 Palma Half Marathon & 10k

8 Harriers recently went to Palma for some racing, 

warm weather training and practicing at lying on the 

beach with a beer in there hands! Three ran the 

Half Marathon: John Philpott in a time of 1.31.12 , 

4th V55 and 186th in the race out of over 2000 

runners. Dave Shepherd was next home running 

1.31.52 in 198th in the race followed by Pete Dolan 

who ran 1.43.07 and was 622nd.  

 
The other 4 runners ran the 10k and guest Harrier 
for the week Martin Hughes was first home in 44.55 
giving him a position of 110. Nigel Hill ran 44.59 
and was 2nd V55 closely followed by Julia Johnson 
who was also 2nd V45 in 45.11.  

 
Richard Wade started running the half but decided he had go too long without a drink 
so cut it short and ran the 10k instead where he ran around 48 minutes. 
 
 Diane Waite didn't run but was on hand to help the Holmfirth runners get back to the 
beach swiftly at the finish of the race. 
 
There is likely to be a trip again next year so for those who are interested have a chat 
with john Philpott.  

ROAD 
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Holmfirth Harriers Host Holmfirth 15 Road Race 

On Sunday Holmfirth harriers hosted the annual Holmfirth 15 Road Race. This is the 
only 15 mile race in Yorkshire and one of only a very few in Britain. Over the years 
traffic has caused a few alterations to the route but the course is still based on two 
large laps of the Holmfirth ς New Mill ς Honley triangle and a smaller lap of Holmfirth 
high school at the start and finish. With the long Holmfirth to the Sycamore climb on 
each big lap and several shorter less arduous climbs the course is a tough one with, 
these days, only a handful of runners breaking the 90 minute barrier each year. The 
race has 3 sections an open event, the Yorkshire 15 mile Championships and the 
YVAA 15 mile Championships. 

This year the open race was won by the Marathon runner Andi Jones from Salford 
IŀǊǊƛŜǊǎ ǿƘƻ Ƨǳǎǘ ŜƴǘŜǊŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ Řŀȅ ŦƻǊ άŀ ƘŀǊŘŜǊ ǘǊŀƛƴƛƴƎ ǊǳƴέΦ !ƴŘƛ ǿƻƴ ƛƴ мΥмфΥлп 
almost 7 minutes clear of David Thompson of Barnsley AC who in turn was just over 
30 seconds ahead of Andy aŀȅ ƻŦ ±ŀƭƭŜȅ {ǘǊƛŘŜǊǎΦ Lƴ ǘƘŜ ǿƻƳŜƴΩǎ ǊŀŎŜ 5ƻƴƴŀ 
Edmundsonbook from Idle AC finished 1st in 1:41:17 followed by Margaret Sykes of 
Holmfirth in 2nd and Lorraine Smith of Holmfirth 3rd. The 1st male team was Barnsley 
and 1st female team Holmfirth. 

In the YƻǊƪǎƘƛǊŜ aŜƴΩǎ /ƘŀƳǇƛƻƴǎƘƛǇǎ 5ŀǾƛŘ ¢ƘƻƳǇǎƻƴ ƻŦ .ŀǊƴǎƭŜȅ ǿŀǎ мst; Andrew 
Dobby, Harrogate 2nd; Simon Pass, Saltaire Striders 3rd and Barnsley (David 
Thompson, Mark Hall and DavidBrooksbank) were first team. In the Yorkshire 
²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ /ƘŀƳǇƛƻƴǎƘƛǇ 5ƻƴƴŀ 9ŘƳǳƴŘsonbook, Idle was 1st; Margaret Sykes, 
Holmfirth 2nd and Lorraine Smith, Holmfirth 3rd and Holmfirth (Margaret Sykes, 
Lorraine Smith and Helen Standing) were first team. 

In the YVAA event the full results can be found at www.yvaa.org but Holmfirth 
runners won several trophies ς Helen Standing 2nd F35, Margaret Sykes 1st F40, 
Lorraine Smith 2nd F40, Yvette Arthur 2nd F50, Matthew Rose 3rd M35, James Durrans 
3rd M40, Michael Pennington 2nd M50 and Bill Wade 1st M70. 

Holmfirth Results in order of finishing 

16th James Durrans M40,     1:35:34; 32nd David Roberts M45, 
1:42:45; 33rd Margaret Sykes F40,     1:42:53; 44th Eric Paxman  

1:45:57; 45th Lorraine Smith F40,    1:46:04; 57th Michael Pennington M55,  
1:49:00; 60th David Drake M45,     1:50:06; 62nd Paul Crowther  

1:50:56; 65th John Robinson     1:51:45; 76th Helen Standing F35,  
1:53:33; 83rd Matthew Rose M35,     1:55:19; 85th Anthony Redfern M35, 

 1:55:35; 92nd John Field M35,     1:56:18; 11th Yvette Arthur F50, 
 2:01:18; 124th Bill Wade M70,     2:05:05; 127th Sean Doyle M40,  

2:06:24; 143rd Jane Stirling F40,     2:13:01; 151st Richard Whale M55,  
2:16:07; 162nd Simon Edwards M35,     2:21:26; 165th Steve White M55, 2:23:30 

 
 
Organiser Jeff Pierson would like to thank all those that helped before during and after the 
race.  

ROAD 

http://www.yvaa.org/
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ERRA NIKE Mens 6 Stage Road Relay Championship 

Holmfirth's senior men team had a few missing from the strongest line up at the 

annual event in Sutton Park Birmingham ; however those that stepped into the team 

all performed admirably for the club. 

Matthew Pierson lead the team off and despite getting held up by an early faller made 

his way through the field well. Mathew kicked up the final hill to give the team a great 

start in fourth position and a time of 17:19, which was the 12th fastest of the day. Max 

Kaye then showed his growing confidence at this level by running a mature race to 

record a time of 18:27 and only loose 11 places. It was up to Dave Watson to carry 

on the team and he recorded a time of 19:21 before handing over to Richard Smith in 

33rd place. Richard gained four places in recording a time of 18:51. Paul Smith then 

ran a time of 20:15 before handing onto Julian Rose who brought the team home in 

43rd place with a time of 20:47. The teams overall time was 1:55:00 and the winners 

in the men's race were Aldershot Farnham & District. 

ERRA Nike Senior Women's 4 Stage 
Road Relay Championship 

 

Holmfirths Ladies team were also depleted due to the Fell Championship the same 

weekend however this gave the opportunity for other ladies to shine.   

Claire Leaver ran a confident first leg running a time of 16:36 on the Sutton Park 

course. Cara Penfold was next to go and ran a time of 18:36 before handing over to 

Zoe Storr. Zoe ran a time of 20:00 leaving Yvette Arthur to finish the performance off 

with a time of 19:26. This left the ladies in 60th place and a time of 1:14:38. Again 

Aldershot Farnham & District won the race. 

Holmfirth Harriers & Huddersfield Parkrun  
Sea of Amber day - 22nd October 2011 

  

On the 22nd October 2011, the organizers of Parkrun at Greenhead Park gave 

permission for us to have a Harrier takeover day.  The intention being as many club 

members as possible to take 

part in the event  amber running 

vests and if new try the event 

for the first time.  

There was a large turnout of 56 

Holmfirth Harriers on the day 

which swelled the parkrun 

numbers to 175 

runners....which smashed the 

course record.  It was fantastic 

to see so many amber vests of 

all ages and abilities in the 

running pack.   

ROAD 
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The 5km course record was taken to a new peak by Matthew Pierson with an 

amazing run time of 15.19....a marker that was only put in place following Dave 

Turnbullôs efforts of 15:43 just two weeks earlier. 

Furthermore the ladies course record was smashed by Katie Walshaw on debut with 

an incredible time of 18.00 mins and it was great to see a lady, finish in the top three! 

The Harriers all told took eleven out of the top fifteen spots with Max Lawton coming 

in 3rd with a PB!  Well done guys!  

Second lady was Lorraine Smith and 

third was Sophie Spencer, all the top 

three ladies being first timers at the 

event  

Our Juniors also came out in force 

with no less than 19 taking part, 

Highlight being Aaron Kettlewell and 

Aaron Arthurs sprint finish for the line 

for 10th spot (left). 

A special mention  to Mike 

Pennington  a regular most Saturdays 

who finished in a PB of 19.29....well 

done.   

Following the event Holmfirth are now nationally acknowledged as one of the biggest 

participants with over 140 Harriers having tried the event at least once, if you 

consider we are up against the like of Newham and Essex Beagles, Sale Harriers and 

some of the big city clubs, this is fantastic  kudos for a club tucked away in the Holme 

Valley 

A massive thank you to all who attended the day as the pictures show, the sheer 

volume of numbers clearly showed what a thriving club we are. The hope being 

people will continue to come down as part of their speed sessions or in attempts to 

keep improving.   
 

Melbourne Marathon 
 

Congratulations to Tim Cock who ran the Melbourne Marathon on the 9th October. 

Tim, was competing in the V70 category and produced a fantastic time of 4:10:23.  

Next up is what marathon to pick in the year of his 75th birthday. Tim has now 

competed in over 50 events so far this year wearing his Holmfirth vest with great 

pride. 
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National Young Athletes Road Relays  
Sutton Park Birmingham  

 
Juniors take on the best in Birmingham over the undulating Sutton Park course which has 
hosted the National Relays for both senior and junior athletes for many years was once again 
home to relay action on Sunday. Teams from across the country who had gathered on 
Saturday to contest the senior event reconvened on Sunday for turn of the junior athletes. 
As befits a national championship the course challenges even the best athletes and 
particularly the younger athletes as the distance of 3800m is the same across the age groups.  

 
After Silver medals in the Northern relays 3 weekends ago the U13 girls trio of Lucy Byram, 
Erica Byram and Olivia Sykes were once again in action. In a race that featured last years 
champions and the champions from all the other regional relays the girls knew they were up 
against stiff competition. Olivia  lead out the team on leg one coming through the field and 
handing on to Erica in a time of 14.42 in 7th position, a time that proved to be the 10th 
fastest of the day. Erica battled hard and managed to move up to 4th place by the end of her 
leg running a time of 15.24. Lucy took over and had a great run improving on her time at last 
ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ŜǾŜƴǘ ōȅ ƻǾŜǊ ŀ ƳƛƴǳǘŜ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ ƘƻƳŜ ƛƴ уth position in 15.51. A fantastic result in this 
standard of competition.  
 
The U13 boys race also featured a team of Holmfirth athletes brothers Andrew and Nicky 
Farquhar lead out by Lewis Bartholomew on leg one. Lewis in his first experience of this 
event completed the course in 15.29 handing on in 31st place. Nicky ran strongly just dipping 
under 16minutes in 15.59 handing on to Andrew still in 31st. On the last leg  Andrew 
managed to pass 4 athletes running a time of 15.43 and finishing in 27th spot.  
 
Also finishing 27th team were the U15 girls, Sophie Spencer, Lucy Farquhar and Harmonie 
Waterman .  Sophie Spencer had the dubious honour of running on first leg which with 68 
starters was fast and furious. Coming home in 46th in a time of 16.18 Sophie handed on to 
Lucy who moved through the field to 39th position in a time of 16.13. Harmonie on last leg, 
as last year made considerable gains and moved the team up to 27th with at time of 15.24.   

ROAD 


